PINE TREE QUILT GUILD QUILT SHOW MEETING – MARCH 12, 2015

17 members present: Anne Wilson, Mary Serpa, Pat Gillings, Kathy McDaniel, Marjorie McConnell, Myrna Raglin, Ruth Bertaccini, Joan Mosely, Phyllis Brodie, Connie Ferrao, Marilyn Engelking, Nancyan Tracy, Mary Ross, Trudie Ferreira, Kathleen Stanley, Lynda Lasich, and Julie Berry.

Anne called the meeting to order at 5:30.

Minutes from February 2015 were approved (Trudie/ Myrna).

<u>Treasurer's Report</u>: Pat G. reported a balance of \$5963.09 as of 2/28/15. A detailed breakdown from 10/1/14- 3/12/15 was provided. Anne had individual committee budget sheets available for chairs. Treasurer's report was accepted (Joan/Marilyn).

COMMITTEE REPORTS

<u>Country Store</u> - An e-mailed report from Kathy Biggi asked for more vendors for Country Store. She also has a cash register at home (accidentally) for the lunchroom.

<u>Lunchroom décor</u> – Phyllis has met with Carol R. for an update on the catering and to co-ordinate table set-ups. She has requested 4-5 round tables with umbrellas.

<u>Judging</u> – Lynda reported on number of categories and said that quilts will be reassigned to the correct catergories, if needed, when they are received. She has all needed volunteers.

<u>Shuttle</u>— Kathleen reported that Durham Transportation has bought Telecare. A new contract is being negotiated. Joan M. warned of the need to get our deposit back from Telecare ASAP. Kathleen will look into it.

<u>Props - Main Building</u> – Kathleen has stepped up to organize props. She has gotten positive response from Guild members.

<u>Silent Auction</u> – Ginni said that donations are slow. In addition to items, members can donate services. Volunteers are still needed, especially for Sunday shifts. She needs to check on table covers for 3 tables.

<u>Baskets</u> - Trudie reported that she is receiving baskets and items. Please note: Cotton Club mini-group will donate a basket, but will not be in the competition (it there is one) for a prize.

Equipment – Mary S. reported that plans are finished for building new racks to store the quilt frames. She will be at the storage unit on Friday, March 27, and Saturday, April 4, starting at 10:00 a.m. so people can retrieve, or check on committee inventory in storage bins. Anne will email directions to the Old Barn Storage at 12358 Loma Rica Drive in GV. Chairs are reminded to check their inventory from last year before purchasing new equipment.

<u>Information Table</u> – Joan asked for clarification on number of tables for the entryway. It was discussed and decided that the scholarship display would be in the lobby area, also.

<u>Set-up/Take-down</u> – Ruth reported that Karen Mitchell has offered to be in charge of set-up in the N. Mines Building. Dianne Rockwell will have the Junior Quilters hang their display.

Entries – Nancyan reported that she has received 74 quilt entries plus 10 for the Featured Quilter.

Vendors – Julie Berry still has 5 open spaces.

<u>Community Service</u> – Marjorie will need 4 tables and still needs 7 volunteers. She reported that there will be two demos each day just before and following the lunch hour: on Saturday – pillowcases and Flying Geese; on Sunday – Prairie Points and 3-D Bowties. A suggestion was made to have printed instructions available to hand-out. Marjorie will check cost.

<u>Gate</u> – Connie asked for clarification on how to get an accurate list of volunteers so they can be entered into the Guild drawing for a prize. Several suggestions were offered.

Next Quilt Show meeting is April 9, 2015 at 5:00 at Eskaton.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

Kathy McDaniel, Secretary